PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

May 13, 2013
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on March 11, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners  Thomas Ackel, Gregory Aucoin, Deobrah Garber, Joseph Foret, R. Scott Melancon, William Pecoraro and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance.  Duane Lodrigue was absent.  Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Commander Blake Welborn, United States Coast Guard (USCG); Sarah Nash, Brad Inman and Michael Lowe, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District (“Corps”), Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Nicholas Cox and Marteen Kluijver, Moffatt & Nichol; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Mayor Frank “Boo” Grizzaffi, III, Earl Meador, Regional Director of South Central Louisiana Technical College, along with members of the media and general public.
Mr. Bourgeois, along with Mayor Frank “Boo” Grizzaffi, III, swore in Tim Matthews, Sr. as the newest member of the Morgan City Harbor & Terminal District’s board, who was welcomed by Mr. Gauthier and the Board.  R. Scott Melancon was also re-appointed to the board.

Earl Meador thanked the Port for supporting the establishment of the Marine Safety Center and was pleased to announce that it was written into a pending bill in legislation which will go before the House tomorrow.  Mr. Gauthier congratulated them on their efforts. 
It was moved by Mr. Ackel and seconded by Mr. Aucoin that the minutes of the Meeting of March 11, 2013 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Mrs. Garber that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of April, 2013 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of April, 2013 be paid.  Mr. Aucoin seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  
Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) she attended a LED Regional GIS Workshop on LED’s database known as Retelligence, which is a shared GIS database by state and local parishes economic development agencies.  It allows quick access to information for various purposes such as identifying new project sites, matching prospects to employers and for disaster responses, by identifying business that would be affected by a hurricane in order to help them recover quickly.  (ii) She, along with Jerry Hoffpauir and Bill Pecoraro attended the Gulf Ports Association annual meeting.  An update on the WRDA bill was given, with WRDA prioritizing distribution of the Harbor Maintenance Trust Fund to the top 60 U.S. high-use, deep-draft ports.  Once those ports are at authorized width and depth, not more than 20% of the remaining amounts would be made available to medium and low used ports that haven’t been dredged to their authorized depths and widths in the last five years.  Since that meeting, Senator Vitter held a stakeholders conference call to explain that bill and assured us, at our current ranking, that we should be in a fairly good position to receive some of the money set aside for underserved projects.  Mr. Pecoraro also commented on a few of the topics discussed at the GPAA annual meeting, such as, lack of funding for dredging, tonnage statistics, economic value statistics, and aging of the locks.  
Jerry Hoffpauir reported that:  (i) today we, along with Congressman Boustany, NOAA and National Weather Service hosted a hurricane preparedness public forum, followed by a tour of Coast Guard facilities on David Drive as well as the Harbor aboard a Coast Guard vessel. Mr. 
Gauthier noted that Congressman Boustany mentioned this was the largest turnout he has had yet.    

Commander Welborn reported:  (i) a total of 4,808 transits for the month of April, at an average of 160 per day in the VTS Berwick Bay area with 12 casualties including vessel allisions, vessel collisions and vessel groundings; (ii)  next month’s meeting will be Captain Burton’s last before his Change of Command ceremony on June 13th.  

Sarah Nash reported that:  (i) the draft Project Partnership Agreement (PPA) has been approved by MVN, MVD and Head Quarters and has undergone an informal review at the office of Assistant Secretary of the Army.  The Port is currently reviewing the draft PPA.

Mike Lowe reported that:  (i) at this time, all dredging is complete, with Bennette Island disposal site modifications to be completed in approximately 30 days; (ii) while dredging Berwick Bay, the dredge reported hitting something, but after sending a diver down to investigate, there were no findings except non-satisfactory work by the dredge.  They are contacting the dredge company to dress up their work.   
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) he received quotes for a security guard station, with All Star Manufacturing’s design and quality more preferable at $23,410, which will be paid for with Port Security funds. Mr. Melancon moved to authorize the purchase of that station, which was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  (ii) a concrete slab for the guard station, with Bonneval Construction being the lowest at $3,420 and an Electronic keypad entry system for gate at $3610.  Mr. Melancon moved to authorize the purchase or installation of the slab and entry gate, which was seconded by Mr. Pecoraro and carried unanimously.  (iii) As discussed at the last meeting, the application fee to establish a Foreign Trade Zone will be $3,200.  Mr. Ackel moved to authorize the filing of the application and that the following resolution be adopted, which was seconded by Mr. Lodrigue and carried unanimously.
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) the intense surveying has been completed and he thanked Sarah Nash and Mike Lowe for their cooperation;  (ii) a meeting will be held April 17th to discuss findings and recommendations on how to approach the remaining components from the 2010 VE Study, with the most likely next recommendation being side casting; (iii) discussions with ERDC and a Belgium group who are experiencing the same shoaling issue are being held with hopes of some insight;  (iv) there may be a possibility of installing instrumentation on Lamol’s vessel, recording each coming and going of the vessel and what is happening with the shoal. Mr. Aucoin asked Mr. Hird to give an update on costs versus the remaining funds available from the State at next month’s meeting.  
With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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